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What’s in your Partners in Care bulletin? 
  

This weekly bulletin provides details of training, guidance, access to 

past editions and lots more. There’s also helpful information on the 

web pages dedicated to our Independent Care Provider colleagues. 

Please click here to bookmark these pages 
  

      

 

  

  

 

 
 

Vaccination as Condition of Deployment- Reminder  
 
We have had a few questions with regard to whether providers are required to 
continue checking vaccination status of visiting professionals, and can confirm 
that this condition has been revoked for all health and social care staff from 15 
March. This means providers do not need to check this for visiting professionals, 
however they are required to continue checking COVID test status and visiting 
staff must continue to show proof as a condition of entry. The guidance setting 
this out can be found through this link. 

  

https://imsva91-ctp.trendmicro.com/wis/clicktime/v1/query?url=https%3a%2f%2fwww.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk%2fabout%2dus%2fpartners%2din%2dcare1%2f&umid=4C0BCB7B-DB0E-BF05-BDF9-817C6DE50176&auth=de41389fcd07b045c2bf0b8b6a6bb2cde097bfb7-bbf0e83e92c7cf5515363d6de38ef36730f878bc
https://imsva91-ctp.trendmicro.com/wis/clicktime/v1/query?url=https%3a%2f%2fcontent.govdelivery.com%2fattachments%2fUKCQC%2f2022%2f03%2f18%2ffile%5fattachments%2f2107325%2fPublishable%2520VCOD%2520QA%2520%2528updated%252017.03.2022%2529.pdf&umid=4C0BCB7B-DB0E-BF05-BDF9-817C6DE50176&auth=de41389fcd07b045c2bf0b8b6a6bb2cde097bfb7-5576b5ca27fc922722c95ee70387fed8a9f18b5a


 

 

Outbreak Period for Care Homes 

 

Please note that the outbreak period for care homes has been reduced down 

from 14 days to 10 days. The guidance  on admissions to care homes and 

visiting care homes has been updated  to reflect this. The updated  admissions 

guidance goes on to say that in some cases, an outbreak may be considered 

over at day 7, subject to local advice on a case by case basis. Your local 

authorities are looking at what this may look like in terms of decision making and 

will provide an update in due course.   

 

 

 

 
 

Immedicare Telemedicine Service- When to Call 

 

The funded telemedicine service that the majority of our older persons care 

homes have access to has now been live for 2 months, and has already had over 

160 calls made by homes to date. A reminder that this service is there to support 

you and your staff when you have concerns about a resident, and can provide 

clinical advice for a wide range of areas including those detailed above. They can 

also where appropriate make the onward referral to another service, such as your 

GP Practice, community nurses or out of hours services where they think a face 

to face visit required. Further details of the service including a useful guide on 

when to call as well as user guides can be found through our website. 

 

However for any emergency, homes MUST always contact 999 first and are able 

to then contact the Telemedicine hub for support until the paramedics arrive e.g. 

for cardiac chest pain, stroke, severe head injury or loss of consciousness. The 

delay in calling Telemedicine first in these cases could be critical. 

 

 

https://imsva91-ctp.trendmicro.com/wis/clicktime/v1/query?url=https%3a%2f%2fwww.gov.uk%2fgovernment%2fpublications%2fcoronavirus%2dcovid%2d19%2dadmission%2dand%2dcare%2dof%2dpeople%2din%2dcare%2dhomes%2fcoronavirus%2dcovid%2d19%2dadmission%2dand%2dcare%2dof%2dpeople%2din%2dcare%2dhomes%23caring%2dfor%2dresidents%2dwith%2dcovid%2d19%2dand%2doutbreak%2dmanagement&umid=4C0BCB7B-DB0E-BF05-BDF9-817C6DE50176&auth=de41389fcd07b045c2bf0b8b6a6bb2cde097bfb7-47bf6fa9debcc6c85a6550a889001f95fd3ba071
https://imsva91-ctp.trendmicro.com/wis/clicktime/v1/query?url=https%3a%2f%2fwww.gov.uk%2fgovernment%2fpublications%2fvisiting%2dcare%2dhomes%2dduring%2dcoronavirus%2fupdate%2don%2dpolicies%2dfor%2dvisiting%2darrangements%2din%2dcare%2dhomes&umid=4C0BCB7B-DB0E-BF05-BDF9-817C6DE50176&auth=de41389fcd07b045c2bf0b8b6a6bb2cde097bfb7-1e292f0957cd8c22f67a2e0397c39f4ff875dfd9
https://imsva91-ctp.trendmicro.com/wis/clicktime/v1/query?url=https%3a%2f%2fwww.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk%2fabout%2dus%2fpartners%2din%2dcare%2fdigital%2dcare%2dinitatives%2fdigital%2dcare%2dtelemedicine%2dservice%2dfor%2dcare%2dhomes%2f%3fpreview%3d1&umid=4C0BCB7B-DB0E-BF05-BDF9-817C6DE50176&auth=de41389fcd07b045c2bf0b8b6a6bb2cde097bfb7-262946de99250e6f0c069ace1c1fe01f50838158


Need to know       

 

 

 

Capacity Tracker Update 

 

Providers and Capacity Tracker account holders should have all received an 

email from the Department of health and Social Care on Thursday, setting out the 

role of the tracker going forward and how it will be used to support providers, 

facilitate identification of vacancies/hours available to assist discharges and to 

identify any system challenges on a local and national level. The most points and 

changes will be: 

 

• From Monday 04 April, the Infection Control and Rapid Testing Fund will cease 

and many of the IPC questions care homes are required to answer linked to this 

will be removed. Flu Vaccination and some other questions no longer required 

will cease, and update frequency for many questions including around workforce 

and COVID-19 vaccination will reduce to weekly. 

• Also from this data, fields will be added for care homes to record number of 

residents who have received their second booster dose. 

• Further work is ongoing shaped by provider feedback to improve remaining 

questions to make sure they deliver the data that are needed for decision making 

by DHSC, yourselves as providers, councils, and the wider social care 

community 

 

Thank you for all providers for continuing to update the tracker, the time is takes 

to do this has an immeasurable difference in helping us target support who 

providers in need and supporting rapid discharges. This will continue to be 

important going forward, and hopefully the changes made with minimise the time 

is takes providers to complete. 

 

 

 

 

      



 

Nutrition Resources for Care Providers and Vitamin D Update 

 

Nicola Sumpter from York and Scarborough Teaching Hospitals NHS Foundation 

Trust attended Partners in Care last week, to update on the training programme 

she has been working with Selby care homes on to support the nutritional needs 

of their resident. However the resources she uses are available to all providers 

who would find them useful. This includes details of nutritional shot drinks, 

carbohydrate portion control for those with diabetes, a workbook that staff are 

able to use and links to further training opportunities. For more information please 

contact nicola.sumpter1@nhs.net 

 

We have also updated the webpage to include a link to further information and 

guidance to help providers support those who need to take Vitamin D 

supplements. PHE/NICE guidance recommends that people living in care homes 

or who are not often outdoors (for example, people who are housebound) should 

consider taking vitamin D 10 microgram nutritional supplements all year round. 

Adult social care providers should have a policy on how you will support people 

to meet this recommendation. 

 

 

 

York Carers Awareness Training 

 

When: Tuesday 19 April 10.30-12.30 or Tues 16th August 1030-1230 

 

York Carers Centre  are offering an introductory session for all staff who work 

with unpaid carers in a professional capacity, focusing on how they can identify 

and support them through their roles as well the support available for unpaid 

carers across the city. The session will include a presentation, have brief 

introductions, share information around current carer issues (such as Covid-

19/isolation), engage in discussions, include a quiz and share links to carer films 

on YouTube.  For further information or to book please contact: 

sam.varo@nhs.net 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

https://imsva91-ctp.trendmicro.com/wis/clicktime/v1/query?url=https%3a%2f%2fwww.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk%2fabout%2dus%2fpartners%2din%2dcare%2fcare%2dhome%2ddomiciliary%2dcare%2dstaff%2fnutrition%2dand%2ddietetics1%2f&umid=4C0BCB7B-DB0E-BF05-BDF9-817C6DE50176&auth=de41389fcd07b045c2bf0b8b6a6bb2cde097bfb7-70ec965735be5b7b8fb5e50270ce7a80f76727db
mailto:nicola.sumpter1@nhs.net
https://imsva91-ctp.trendmicro.com/wis/clicktime/v1/query?url=https%3a%2f%2fnorthyorkshireccg.nhs.uk%2fclinical%2dportal%2fresources%2dfor%2dcare%2dhomes%2dand%2dcare%2dproviders%2f&umid=4C0BCB7B-DB0E-BF05-BDF9-817C6DE50176&auth=de41389fcd07b045c2bf0b8b6a6bb2cde097bfb7-21fda39fa94bb25ab9762ee7017c27f6bf94ee4a
https://imsva91-ctp.trendmicro.com/wis/clicktime/v1/query?url=https%3a%2f%2fnorthyorkshireccg.nhs.uk%2fclinical%2dportal%2fresources%2dfor%2dcare%2dhomes%2dand%2dcare%2dproviders%2f&umid=4C0BCB7B-DB0E-BF05-BDF9-817C6DE50176&auth=de41389fcd07b045c2bf0b8b6a6bb2cde097bfb7-21fda39fa94bb25ab9762ee7017c27f6bf94ee4a
mailto:sam.varo@nhs.net


Learning and Development Opportunities       

          

Project ECHO Palliative Care 

Clinics- Palliative Care 

Emergency Clinic: Bowel 

Obstruction 

 

When: Wednesday 06 April 14.00-

15.00 

 

The Project ECHO team run through St 

Leonards Hospice and St Catherine's 

Hospice are hosting a series of clinics . 

These are designed and shaped by the 

community of Nursing staff working 

across the region in palliative care. On 

Zoom, these Hospice-led clinics will 

provide mutual learning, practical 

guidance, case studies and support. 

 

To register please contact 

ProjectECHOTeam@stleonardshospice.

nhs.uk 

 

   

 
 

Skills for Care Webinar- 

Wellbeing Leadership 

 

When: Wednesday 04 May 10.30-

11.00 

 

This webinar will focus on wellbeing 

leadership and what good looks like. 

We will share practical tips, tools and 

ideas and you will also hear from 

others on how they create a 

wellbeing culture. You will have the 

opportunity to help shape the 

content of the webinar by completing 

the registration questions included. 

 

For more information and to register 

please follow this link 

 

    

  

  

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

mailto:ProjectECHOTeam@stleonardshospice.nhs.uk
mailto:ProjectECHOTeam@stleonardshospice.nhs.uk
https://imsva91-ctp.trendmicro.com/wis/clicktime/v1/query?url=https%3a%2f%2felinkeu.clickdimensions.com%2fc%2f7%2feyJhaSI6MjQ3NDI1NDYsImUiOiJzYW0udmFyb0BuaHMubmV0IiwicmkiOiJjb250YWN0LTI2NjFlYmU0MGQ5Y2VhMTE4MGUwMDA1MDU2ODc3Y2I5LWU5MmYzNzhkMTQyOTQ0ODE4OWFiMzBkY2Q4MmE4ZTdiIiwicnEiOiJwMS1iMjIwNjItYzhhMWFmYTk1OTU2NDBlMGE4OThjM2I0ODhiOWU5NTciLCJwaCI6bnVsbCwibSI6ZmFsc2UsInVpIjoiMTYiLCJ1biI6IiIsInUiOiJodHRwczovL3VzMDZ3ZWIuem9vbS51cy93ZWJpbmFyL3JlZ2lzdGVyL1dOXzhwVHZqcUd1UjdpZ2dTcS15UkJ0MVE%5fX2NsZGVlPWMyRnRMblpoY205QWJtaHpMbTVsZEElM2QlM2QmcmVjaXBpZW50aWQ9Y29udGFjdC0yNjYxZWJlNDBkOWNlYTExODBlMDAwNTA1Njg3N2NiOS1lOTJmMzc4ZDE0Mjk0NDgxODlhYjMwZGNkODJhOGU3YiZlc2lkPWMzZWRkZGE5LTI3OWEtZWMxMS1iNDAwLTAwMGQzYTBjZDlmOCJ9%2fCmLmbt9XTJfHIsKAeFWFfA&umid=4C0BCB7B-DB0E-BF05-BDF9-817C6DE50176&auth=de41389fcd07b045c2bf0b8b6a6bb2cde097bfb7-24d357920575aacc778a2308e1676939d02c114d


Further Information       

          

Contacts for Incident Reporting- 

Updated Process 

 

• To report any patient safety 

concerns regarding York and 

Scarborough Teaching Hospitals 

NHS Foundation Trust, please 

complete and submit this form. 

For York Hospital please send to 

yhs-tr.s2s@nhs.net  or for 

Scarborough Hospital to 

freya.oliver@york.nhs.uk. This 

will allow the Trust to 

continuously receipt, 

acknowledge and investigate 

these concerns.  

 

• To make a complaint or to 

highlight any concerns regarding 

Yorkshire Ambulance Service 

NHS Foundation Trust, please 

email 

yas.patientrelations@nhs.net. 

Please find through this link a 

template which you are able to 

complete, which will ensure they 

have all the information required 

to investigate. 

   

 
 

Norovirus Spring Alert 

 

Norovirus outbreaks in care homes 

have risen in recent weeks, leading 

the UKHSA to remind people of 

simple steps that can be taken to 

limit the spread of the bug Early 

identification of symptoms of 

Norovirus infections. The Community 

Infection Prevention Team have put 

together these useful slides sharing 

how to early identifying and isolate 

an outbreak, report and outbreak 

and break the chain of infection 

using hand hygiene, PPE and 

enhanced cleaning. 

 

    

          
  
This bulletin is produced by NHS Vale of York Clinical Commissioning 

Group.   
  

Do you have….. 
  

▪ thoughts or comments to share? 

▪ news that you would like to feature in the bulletin?  

▪ items to be discussed at the next Partners in Care Meeting?  

  

If so please contact sam.varo@nhs.net 
  

      

 

https://imsva91-ctp.trendmicro.com/wis/clicktime/v1/query?url=https%3a%2f%2fwww.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk%2fseecmsfile%2f%3fid%3d5609&umid=4C0BCB7B-DB0E-BF05-BDF9-817C6DE50176&auth=de41389fcd07b045c2bf0b8b6a6bb2cde097bfb7-6f8be6dff1a7fc5a9c94efcc6df2212f10c83494
mailto:yhs-tr.s2s@nhs.net
mailto:freya.oliver@york.nhs.uk
mailto:yas.patientrelations@nhs.net
https://imsva91-ctp.trendmicro.com/wis/clicktime/v1/query?url=https%3a%2f%2fwww.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk%2fseecmsfile%2f%3fid%3d5469&umid=4C0BCB7B-DB0E-BF05-BDF9-817C6DE50176&auth=de41389fcd07b045c2bf0b8b6a6bb2cde097bfb7-068ba18f8ef361e0abf7425d243cb6dda9d472d1
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mailto:sam.varo@nhs.net

